
  

 

Texas Professional Home Child Care Association 

The map of Texas indicates the scope of TPHCCA.  The HOUSETOP represents our work in the home. The HAPPY 

FACE reflects the joy we find in our profession; the FOUR SUNBEAMS represent those involved in the family child-

care: Parents, Children, Providers, and Texas; The RISING SUN represents the time of life cycles of the people we are  

influencing—CHILDHOOD. 

3 r d  q u a r t e r       2 0 1 4     J a n e t  S h u g a r t  

“Working  together to promote  quality home child care  

in order to best serve the children, parents, and providers 

in Texas” 
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Greetings Members! 

Thank you for your interest and support for your association. I hope your summer was great. 

School is back in session. And TPHCCA has held its 26th Annual Educational Enrichment 

Conference that was on September 18th thru the 21st of September. It was exciting, 

networking with you (the members) and welcoming our new first comers to conference. 25 

Magical Years we celebrated! Conference Coordinator (Brenda White) and her committee put 

an awesome Conference! Job well done Brenda White. 

 I have experienced a phenomenal growth in myself, serving my 1st year term as President. 

What a tedious responsibility, but I will not compliant. I have truly enjoyed myself. I want to 

thank my Board of Director’s for supporting me. TPHCCA will be making some money savings 

changes, to ensure that we have quality Education Trainings and your board having 

Leadership Training. Members you are being notified that you will not receive the usual flyer 

for Spring Workshops and future Conferences, that an email with an attachment on how to 

register for trainings will be sent to your email address. If you did not attend Conference in 

September at the Hilton Garden Inn, please contact Jackie Lewis (Membership Chair) with an 

updated email address. Information of the 2015 Spring Workshops will be in the 4th quarter 

newsletter.  

It has been a pleasure serving as your President and representing your interest. I will continue 

to lead our association, with professionalism, and confidence and continue our path towards 

excellence for all home child care providers. Remember to always reflect on who we are and 

what we do. God bless you all. 

Respectfully,  

Cornetta Roberts  (817)538-9533  tphccapres2013-15@sbcglobal.net 

A  w o r d  f r o m  o u r  P r e s i d e n t … . .  
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Vinegar can repel ticks and fleas ? 

 

  one teaspoon to one quart of water (for a 

40 pound animal) keeps fleas and ticks at bay. 
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Greetings members of TPHCCA,  

With the triple digit temperatures behind us, I hope everyone is enjoying the 

cool weather. Fall is a welcomed season and before you know it, Christmas 

will be here.  

The Board members are preparing for the 2015 spring workshops that will 

take place in at least seven cities in Texas. We welcome the input from you, on 

topics, presenters, and locations. Feel free to contact me with this information.  

If I can be of any assistance to you, or if you have any suggestions, I look 

forward to hearing from you.  

 

Sincerely,  

Ronda Smith  (972)496-2096  Ronda.smith1@tx.rr.com 

A  w o r d  f r o m  o u r  V i c e - P r e s i d e n t … . .  
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Vinegar will remove built up calcium deposits ? 

 

  

soak affected item (Shower heads) in white  

distilled vinegar for an hour or so, then re-

move and rinse. 
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Hi everyone,  

Can you believe another year is over, Conference is behind us and were working on 

our workshops for 2015 and our conference in 2015? If you missed conference you 

lost some very special classes. All the speakers showed up and everyone was trying to 

decide which class to attend. There were several time slots that you really wanted to 

attend both classes.  Thanks to our conference coordinator Brenda White we all have 

some new ideas to take back to our day cares. 

We still need help with conference Exhibitors, Speakers Facilitation, and Hospitality 

Committee. If anyone would like to help on any committee come to the meetings!! 

Thank you for all the little things you do for T.P.H.C.C.A. add up to a successful team.  

Summer break is over and it’s back to school for most of us! It’s always nice to have a 

break but I’m glad to see school start, so we are back to our returns and everyone get 

to daycare on time. Vacations are over and everyone is back to work.  

We have had some good times and sad times.  Please keep all of our members in your 

prayers that have lost love ones, spent time in the hospital, or have had family move 

in with us due to sickness.  

Also some of our members are having a hard time keeping & getting children due to 

the cut backs at their parent’s workplace.  

Volunteers  

We pay them far too much, wouldn’t you agree?  

We often expect far too much from far too few!  

Unless you are ready to step up and volunteer....  

Be kind to our Board Members  

Remember to thank each of them for all the time they invest and their decision to 

bring value to this Association.  

There is a lot of work behind the scenes and it is often un-noticed. 

 

Thank you for all the little things you do for T.P.H.C.C.A. add up to a successful team 

 

 

Lisa Brooks  (972)293-7673 tphccatreasure5@sbcglobal.net 

A  w o r d  f r o m  o u r  T r e a s u r e r … . .  
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January 1 through April 30, 2014 

 

Beginning Bank Balances as of 1-1-2014     $

 25,150.87 

Income  

Conference/Cash Donation           40.00 

Membership Income     13,680.00 

Small Business            360.00 

Vendor Workshop             60.00 

      ________________  

TOTAL INCOME     $ 14,140.00   

  39,290.87 

 

Expense  

Administrative     $       878.97 

Charity      $       859.00 

Computer Software    $                   119.04  

Conference Expense    $        620.72 

Credit Card Fees    $        411.23 

Fees      $        185.19 

Gift Cards     $        500.00 

Lodging      $     1,202.41 

Membership Expense    $     1,045.19 

Postage      $          52.49 

Presenter Fee Workshop   $        100.00 

Printing Workshop    $     1,879.10 

Regional Rep     $           50.00 

Returned Check Fee    $           24.00 

Storage Unit     $         216.00 

Travel      $           46.50 

Website     $        305.00 

      _________________ 

TOTAL EXPENSE    $         8,688.10    

   ( 8,688.10 ) 

Ending Balance  a/o  4/31/2014   

Wells Fargo Main Account   $   30,602.77

    

Wells Fargo Conference    $                            .34 

Wells Fargo Money Market Account  $   17,287.24 

        _______________ 

      $   47,890.35 

 

T r e a s u r e r s  r e p o r t   
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A  w o r d  f r o m  o u r  M e m b e r s h i p  S e c r e t a r y  
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As of September 30th, end of 3rd quarter, the membership total was 

337. 

 

Congratulations. . . .  

 

to those members that attended the Annual Enrichment & Educational 

Conference and received the pin/bar to celebrate years of service as a 

member.  

 

For those who were unable to attend, we missed you; your award pin/

bar will be mailed.  

Self-Instructional Training 

 As a member of this association, you are eligible to receive two 

(2) self-instruction training hours per quarter.  To obtain the self-

instructional training on the website you are required to obtain a 

username and password.  This can be done by visiting www.tphcca.org, 

click on Member’s Login, click on the year in which you are a member, 

and complete the Member Setup Request  form. The webmaster will ac-

tivate your username and password within 48 hours.   Directions are al-

so provided on how to obtain your certificate. 

  

 I look forward to being of assistance to each you.  

  

Jackie Lewis  -   Membership Secretary    

(972) 222-0076 or (214) 893-1343 

Tphccamembers@gmail.com 
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Juana Barcenas 

Deborah Broussard 

Teresa Dolbin 

Gladys Hill 

Maudesta Hollins 

Tamara Jackson 

Altha Jones 

Kartricia Joubert 

 

 

 

Leslie Kniskern 

Joseph Magnusson 

Deborah Noser 

Joan Olderog 

Pamela Reece 

Deborah Schnarel 

Theresa Shelton 

Estella Sloan 

 

 

Sherry Smith 

Reanell Speer 

Effie Thompson 

Penny Warren 

Natalie Wesneski 

Beverly Whigham 

Bessie Williams 

Texas Professional Home Childcare Association  
New and Renewed Members for the period of  

July 1 to September 30, 2014  

Thank You       



9 

 

T
e

x
a

s
 
P

r
o

f
e

s
s

i
o

n
a

l
 
H

o
m

e
 
C

h
i
l
d

c
a

r
e

 
A

s
s

o
c

i
a

t
i
o

n
 

A  w o r d  f r o m  o u r  R e c o r d i n g  S e c r e t a r y …  

Happy fall members.  I for one am enjoying this cooler, outdoor weather, I 

hope you are also. 

 

I would like to thank you all for giving me the opportunity to fill in for Sandy 

as Recording Secretary.   Her shoes are big shoes to fill and I pray in some way 

I was able to fill those to finish out her term.  

 

As the holidays are coming I would like to wish each of you a happy 

Thanksgiving and the most joyous time at Christmas.  I pray each of you are 

blessed this holiday season.   

. 

 

Wanda Moss  (817)-282-5162 wandamoss@tx.rr.com  

 

Vinegar will Stop itching ? 

 

 mix cornstarch with vinegar to make 

a paste and apply to itchy spot. 
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A  w o r d  f r o m  o u r  C o n f e r e n c e  C o o r d i n a t o r  

Hello to All TPHCCA Members, 

Welcome to the best Childcare Association in TEXAS, happy to have you on 

board. I hope the workshops were all you expected it to be. The 2014 Confer-

ence was awesome, great speakers, great entertainment, exhibitors wonderful, 

silent auction was a big success all because of you the members. The Annual 

Banquet was a fabulous event, it was so nice seeing all the people from the past 

come a celebrate with us. This shows that this organization is worth being part 

of it, because it is an element in your life, for life. I have been part of this group 

of fantastic ladies for 15 years, and would not change one thing about what it 

stands for.  

I would like to thank my 2014 Conference Committee for a job well done, I 

could not have asked for a precise and organized group of ladies. This Confer-

ence could not have happen like it did without you GO TEAM!!!! 

The TPHCCA board is back at work planning for 2015 conference, as you can 

see the work is never done. These members are like the Energizer Bunny they 

keep going, going and going. They continue to work hard to make thing better 

for the members of this great Association.  Remember, our theme for next year’s 

banquet will be a Masquerade theme. We are having a contest for the best 

mask, either create or purchase one. So get those creative juices flowing and be 

that winner. If you thought you seen a lot on this year wait until 2015. 

 

If you ever want to work or participate on a committee please call any member 

of the board and inquire and they will be happy to assist you.  

 

At conference there was a Tell Us What You Want form and the consensuses 

was said that the members want to have Conference in between Dallas and 

Houston every other year. Now that membership has spoken the Executive 

Board will  be evaluating the finances and making an Executive decision. Mem-

bers also stated they want the conference to stay the same , Thursday through 

Sunday.  Hotel rate up to $125.00, this does not mean we will not work hard to 

get it as cheap as possible. 

 

Brenda M. White 713-738-9966 bmwajb@aol.com 
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A  w o r d  f r o m  o u r  5 E  R e p r e s e n t a t i v e  

Region 5 E  

 

Those that attended the conference - we learned a lot , had fun dressing up for 

the Gala.   

It was great to see many of you again.  We are currently working on Next 

years workshop. 

Members - do not forget you have training in the members area as part of 

your membership. 

 

 

Lisa Carlson  (972) 564-6677 1216@sbcglobal.net  

 

Vinegar will relieve  Queasiness ? 

 

 mix some honey into apple cider vinegar 

and drink. 
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Greetings from Waco,  

 

Hello to everyone , Fall is In the air once again. , and a welcome sight it is , 

cooler mornings and nicer afternoons for the outside time with the kids , a 

good time to collect some leaves for 

different activities with the children , painting with leaves , matching leaves 

counting leaves , and much more . Hope everyone had a great summer, and 

getting back into the groove of things .  

We just got back from a great conference , Sept 18 thru 21 , for those of u that 

missed it , You were missed and missed a blessing , great speakers , exhibitors 

and a chance to see 

some old friends. Thank you to everyone  that worked tireless hours to make it 

all possible , and a special thanks  to our conference coordinator Brenda 

White , she did an excellent job.   

Now that is Fall its not to early to start thinking about our spring workshops 

coming up , the first workshop for the spring season will be the Waco work-

shop, it is planned  

for Feb .28 , 2015 at the Workforce building on New Road in Waco , same 

place as the previous year ,   , we will be hearing from  speakers sharing their 

knowledge , that help us have the skills that we need each day , so go ahead 

and mark the date February 28, 2015 on your calendars and plan to come out 

and enjoy the day with all of us as we enjoy hearing the speakers , seeing the 

exhibitors and sharing our experiences with   old friends and making some 

new friends as we fellowship together . 

  

Hope to see you all soon, 

 

Pam Schindler  (254)-896-2260 schindler39@aol.com  

A  w o r d  f r o m  o u r  6 E  R e p r e s e n t a t i v e …  
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A  w o r d  f r o m  o u r  1 1 N  R e p r e s e n t a t i v e …  

Hello Members of TPHCCA!  

      

  

Thanks to everyone for your support. I appreciate the opportunity to 

serve as your 11North Region Representative. TPHCCA is working very 

hard to make sure we have quality training for our providers of Texas. 

We would like to encourage everyone to take advantage of this oppor-

tunity to receive your training hours by attending any one of the regional 

region workshops. Any questions or concerns please call or email. 

Thanks! 

 

Patricia Plummer-Mouton  

(281) 682-4090   

plummerpatricia@sbcglobal.net 

 

Did you know that if you add 1/2 cup of 

vinegar to an empty dishwasher and run 

just the rinse cycle you will open up any 

clogs in the dishwasher drain lines and 

deodorize the machine? 
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A  w o r d  f r o m  o u r  E d u c a t i o n  C h a i r …  

A  w o r d  f r o m  o u r  H i s t o r i a n  …  

Hello Members,  

 

We had a great time at our 2014 Educational and enrichment conference. You 

may view the pictures on our website tphcca.org. Thanks for being a part of a 

great association. 

 

Nerissa Velasco 972-862-6161 gentlelambs@verizon.net 

Hello TPHCCA. 

Don’t forget your self-study. Remember you can do your self-study on-line. 

Just answer the questions and mail them to me,  

   Ronda Smith 

   Education Chair 

   1609 Glouchester Drive,  

   Garland, TX 75044 

 

You must pass the quiz with 70% before I will mail your certificate along with 

the corrected answers. Please allow four weeks to receive your certificate. 

Once your certificate is received, be sure to file your certificate with the self-

study article with your answers attached. 

If you should have any questions or concerns, please contact me. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

Ronda Smith  (972)496-2096  ronda.smith1@tx.rr.com 
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A  w o r d  f r o m  o u r  E l e c t i o n s  C h a i r …  

Hello Members of TPHCCA, 

 

We have TPHCCA committee chairs open, several regions without Region 

Representatives that we need for 2015. If you would like to serve on a com-

mittee chair and possibly work your way up to Region Representative please 

contact Cornetta Roberts.  

Any questions may be directed to Cornetta Roberts at 817-538-9533.  

Respectfully Yours,  

Sylvia Lee (972) 918-9323 dslee0853@gmail.com 

 

 

Sylvia Lee   (972) 918-9323  dslee0853@gmail.com 

Vinegar will help reduce toenail fungus ? 

 

soak feet in mix of 1 part vinegar, 2 parts water 

for 15 minutes a day. Bonus – this also can soften 

your feet. 

 

  

  

. 
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A  w o r d  f r o m  o u r  F u n d  R a i s i n g  C h a i r …  

Hello to everyone!  

Happy Fall to all the members! Well, another conference has come and gone. 

It was wonderful seeing all of you who attended this year's conference in 

Duncanville. The fundraising table in the exhibit hall did great! We had items 

on clearance at discount prices and a few new products. One of our new 

products is a blue tumbler (stainless steel interior & lid) with the TPHCCA logo 

in front. The other new products included the 2014 Conference T-shirts, bars 

and charms. As always, we also had raffle tickets for sale. This year we raffled 

off a laptop computer and a gift card bouquet with 25 gift cards attached to 

silver stars. The bouquet was in honor of TPHCCA's 25 year anniversary and 

was valued at $280. Congratulations to the winners of these raffle items! I did 

have some help from a few of our conference committee members and a re-

gion representative in selling raffle tickets during the conference. Thank you 

Ada Garrett, Edith Shepard and Patricia Plummer! Congratulations to Ada 

Garrett for being the top seller with a total of 200 tickets sold!  The TPHCCA 

Fundraising table brought in $1137 from product sales and $605 from raffle 

tickets with the grand total income being $1742. We've already begun to work 

on ideals for next year's fundraising table. So if you missed us this year be sure 

to mark your calendar for next year's conference because I would love to see 

all of you come by the TPHCCA  Fundraising table and check out all our prod-

ucts!            

Pam Blackmon (979) 778-0397 sweetp350@hotmail.com 

Vinegar will remove water marks from  

furniture? 

 with a mixture of vinegar and olive oil – 

rub in direction of grain then polish with 

a soft cloth. 
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A  w o r d  f r o m  o u r  I n s u r a n c e  C h a i r …  

Adult & Children's Alliance 

ACC Assure Child Care 

 

Group Accident & Liability Insurance for Child Care Providers 

Toll Free 855-818-KIDS (5437) 

================================================ 

DCI - Day Care Insurance Services  

1 (800) 624-0912 

 

 

Gail Matthews (972) 641-8696 gailmatthews@sbcglobal.net  

Vinegar will clean mineral deposits out of  

automatic  coffeemakers ? 

 

 brew up a mixture of water and white vinegar 

and run the machine as if you were making 

 coffee (except you don’t need a filter). 
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A  w o r d  f r o m  o u r  P u b l i c a t i o n s  C h a i r …  

Hello TPHCCA! 

It has been a great year so far and the TPHCCA 25th anniversary conference 

was a lot of fun! The  Board members worked hard during the conference to 

ensure all of us had classes that were interesting and informative. I enjoyed 

visiting and meeting fellow childcare providers. I hope to see everyone at the 

spring workshops in 2015. 

Janet Shugart  

(972) 279-9333 

Tphccapublisher@gmail.com 

A  w o r d  f r o m  o u r  P u b l i c  P o l i c y  C h a i r …  

Hello ladies and gentlemen 

If you are interested in joining a great team, TPHCCA is looking for someone 

to fulfill the position of Public Policy Chair. This position requires you to keep 

abreast of national, state and local policies and legislation affecting young 

children and the care provided to them. Inform members of TPHCCA of public 

policies having impact directly on them. Initiate research and legislative ac-

tions. The chair will work closely with officers of TPHCCA. For more detailed 

information please contact: 

 

Cornetta Roberts 

(817) 538-9533 

tphccapres2013-15@sbcglobal.net 
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A  w o r d  f r o m  o u r  R e g u l a t e d  H o m e  C h i l d c a r e  C o n c e r n s  

  Hello members, 

 

NEW  Senate Bill 64, passed by the 83rd Legislature, requires certain licensed opera-

tions to develop and implement a vaccine-preventable disease policy for employees 

by September 1st 

 

What would be an example of how licensing will evaluate my operation's compliance 

with the new rule?  

The new rule requires you to specify any vaccines that you have determined an em-

ployee must have based on the level of risk the employee presents. Licensing staff will 

review your policy to ensure you have specified any vaccines an employee must have. 

For example, if your policy outlines that all employees must only obtain a flu vaccine 

once every 12 months then we would only review compliance with the employee's 

requirement to obtain a flu vaccine.  For more information go to : 

 

http://www.dfps.state.tx.us/documents/Child_Care/

Child_Care_Standards_and_Regulations/Vaccine-

Preventable_Diseases_TA_May_2014.pdf  

 

 

Lisa Carlson  (972) 564-6677  carlson1216@sbcglobal.net 

Vinegar will Increase calcium absorption 

from food by adding a little vinegar to 

the recipe ? 

 the acetic acid in the vinegar liquefies the 

bones and shells allowing them to be better 

absorbed. 
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WOW! 

What an awesome bunch of people we have that donated clothes and money 

and things for the silent auction this year !!!!  

The  TPHCCA charity silent auction opened on Friday Sept 19 , and Closed at 4 

p.m. on Saturday the 20th of Sept , in that time we raised $1232  the 

Newborns in Need Charity .  

On Sunday morning at the closing session of conference the president of 

Newborns in Need was present to receive a Check for the amount of $1232.  

In addition , Kay and some of her volunteers also took a SUV loaded down 

with , diapers, onesies, ,socks, gowns , bibs, t shirts, and other baby items. 

Thank u so much for the donations that everyone provided . These items will 

be given out to the Parkland Hospital by the Newborns in Need charity to 

babies born in the hospital, thanks again for everyone's generous support that 

made this all possible!!!! 

  

  

 

John Schindler 254-896-2260 schindler39@aol.com 

A  w o r d  f r o m  o u r  C h a r i t y  C h a i r  …  
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No report at this time. 

 

 

 

Gwendolyn Lacy (281)-587-2839       mitchell272@yahoo.com 

A  w o r d  f r o m  o u r  P u b l i c i t y  C h a i r …  
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 Hello Members of TPHCCA!  

WOW!!!!!! What a wonderful year it has been. As Public 

Relations Chairperson, I would like to say "Hard Work Pays Truly Pays 

Off"  Our Reps, Officers and Conference Committee Members worked very 

hard this year in providing our members with some of the best presenters 

and topics for the conference. The conference was a BIG SUCCESS and I great 

turnout. 

  

We want to send out Congratulations to Mrs. Cynthia Mendenis for winning 

the Libby Linebarger Award. If you have any ideas on ways to promote the 

TPHCCA Association, you can contact me @plummerpatricia@sbcglobal.net.  

Blessings and Riches, 

Patricia Plummer-Mouton  

(281) 682-4090 

 plummerpatricia@sbcglobal.net  
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A  w o r d  f r o m  o u r  P u b l i c  R e l a t i o n s  C h a i r  

Vinegar can help lower cholesterol ? 

 

Take 15 ml of vinegar a day – research by a Japa-

nese company found that this reduced choles-

terol significantly.  
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A  w o r d  f r o m  o u r  R e g i s t r a t i o n  C h a i r  …  

T
e

x
a

s
 
P

r
o

f
e

s
s

i
o

n
a

l
 
H

o
m

e
 
C

h
i
l
d

c
a

r
e

 
A

s
s

o
c

i
a

t
i
o

n
 

A  w o r d  f r o m  o u r  A d m i n i s t r a t i v e  C h a i r  

Hello to all members, those that were able to attend conference this year and those 

who were not able to attend.  I hope you all enjoyed it as much as I did.  I absolutely 

love seeing all the beautiful, smiling faces I usually only see once a year.  TPHCCA has 

blessed me with the opportunity of becoming friends with other providers from all 

over our wonderful state and I look forward to seeing each of you there and the fel-

lowship that we share.  This year we had 78 members attend conference. 

 

Please start now planning for conference next year.  Brenda did a wonderful job as 

Conference Coordinator and next year promises to be better.   

 

May 2015 be filled with the richest of God’s blessings to each of you. 

 

 Respectfully,  

Wanda Moss  (817)-282-5162 wandamoss@tx.rr.com 

Hello Members! 
 
 
Carla Hollie 
469-297-4013 
hollie_carla@yahoo.com 
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A  w o r d  f r o m  o u r   P r o g r a m  C h a i r …  
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A  w o r d  f r o m  o u r  B y - L a w s  C h a i r  

Hello Members,  

Conference is over! It’s time to relax and pass this chair on to your next pro-

gram chair for your 2015 Conference.   

I am looking forward to Provider’s on the Move in TPHCCA. The conference 

committee is getting geared up to plan an awesome conference.   

Respectfully Submitted, 

 

Cornetta Roberts 

817-538-9533          

tphccapres2013-15@sbcglobal.net  

This by-law change was voted on at our 26th Annual Educational and Enrich-

ment Conference, September 20th at our business meeting. The vote passed. 

Article VIII: Committees 

Section 1 Standing Committees 

Currently reads: 

(l) Web Page Committee-The Chairperson of this committee shall be appoint-

ed by the President with the Board of Directors approval.  The Committee shall 

be responsible for updating the web page 

To be voted on: 

Web Page Committee- The Chairperson of this committee shall be appointed 

by the President with Board of Directors approval.  This person shall be re-

sponsible for updating the web page.  This Chairperson will receive a stipend 

for services rendered. 

Lisa Stocker  (972) 642-6825 mrsstocker@sbcglobal.net 
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A  w o r d  f r o m  o u r  W e b m a s t e r …  

 

3rd Quarter 2014 Website Report – TPHCCA website www.tphcca.org 

Prepared by Pam Ball of Pam Ball Designs www.pamballdesigns.com 

 

For the second quarter there were 4,199 unique visitors to the website, who 

visited the site 10,179 times and viewed 32,573 pages. There were a total of 

93,493 hits to the website during the months of July, August, and September. 

 

 

Pam Ball  1-866-726-8015  www.pamballdesigns.com 

Vinegar can help stop cravings ? 

 

 add apple cider vinegar to water  

(2 teaspoons to 6 ounces) and drink 

to reduce sugar cravings. 

 



25 

 

2014 Board of Directors  

P re s i de nt    
C o r n e t t a  R o b e r t s  

8 4 0  C o r n f i e l d  D r i v e   

A r l i n g t o n ,  T X  

( 8 1 7 ) 5 3 8 - 9 5 3 3  

t p h c c a p r e s 2 0 1 3 - 1 5 @ s b c g l o b a l . n e t  

 

 

Trea sure r   
L i s a  B ro o k s  

 11 5 4  We a v e r  S t re e t   

C e d a r  H i l l ,  T X  7 5 1 0 4  

( 9 7 2 ) 2 9 3 - 7 6 7 3  

t p h c c a t r e a s u r e 5 @ s b c g l o b a l . n e t  

 

 

Re co rd i ng  Se c re ta ry   

Wa n d a  M o s s  

9 1  R a v e n s w o o d  D r.  

B e d f o r d ,  T X  7 6 0 2 2  

( 8 1 7 ) - 2 8 2 - 5 1 6  

w a n d a m o s s @ t x . r r. c o m  

 

 

 

 

Vi c e  P res ide nt  

 R o n d a  S m i t h  
1 6 0 9  G l o u c h e s t e r  

G a r l a n d  T X  7 5 0 4 4  

( 9 7 2 ) 4 9 6 - 2 0 9 6  

r o n d a . s m i t h 1 @ t x . r r. c o m  

 

 

 

P a st  P res ide nt   
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
   
 

M e mbe r sh ip  Se c re ta ry  

J a c k i e  L e w i s  

8 2 3  O r i a n   

M e s q u i t e ,  T X   7 5 1 8 1  

( 9 7 2 ) 2 2 2 - 0 0 7 6  

t p h c c a m e m b e r s @ g m a i l . c o m  
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2014 Region Representatives 

5 E  -  R e g i o n a l  R e p r e s e n t a t i v e  -  L i s a  C a r l s o n  
( 9 7 2 )  5 6 4 - 6 6 7 7   

 c a r l s o n 1 2 1 6 @ s b c g l o b a l . n e t  
 6 2 8  T u m b l e w e e d  D r i v e   

F o r n e y ,  T X  7 5 1 2 6  

6 E  -  R e g i o n a l  R e p r e s e n t a t i v e  -  P a m  S c h i n d l e r  
( 2 5 4 ) - 8 9 6 - 2 2 6 0   

s c h i n d l e r 3 9 @ a o l . c o m  
1 5 1 7  R i c e  R o a d   

R i e s e l ,  T X  7 6 6 8 2    

11 N  -  R e g i o n a l  R e p r e s e n t a t i v e  -  P a t r i c i a  P l u m m e r  
( 2 8 1 )  6 8 2 - 4 0 9 0    

p l u m m e r p a t r i c i a @ s b c g l o b a l . n e t  
4 3 9  B r u s h y  G l e n  D r i v e  

 H o u s t o n ,  T X  7 7 0 7 3  

T h e  f o l l o w i n g  R e g i o n s  n e e d  R e p r e s e n t a t i v e s … .  

 

1 , 2 , 3 , 4 , 5 W , 6 W , 7 , 8 , 9 , 1 0 , 1 1 S , 1 2  
 

T h e  d u t i e s  o f  r e g i o n  r e p r e s e n t a t i v e s  i s  t o  R e p r e s e n t  t h e i r  r e s p e c t i v e  r e g i o n s  a t  

a l l  f u n c t i o n s  o f  t h e  s t a t e  a s s o c i a t i o n ,  s u c h  a s  B o a r d  o f  D i r e c t o r s ’  m e e t i n g s  a n d  

t h e  a n n u a l  b u s i n e s s  m e e t i n g .  E a c h  R e g i o n a l  R e p r e s e n t a t i v e  w i l l  p u t  o n  a  R e -

g i o n a l  W o r k s h o p  i n  t h e i r  r e g i o n  a n n u a l l y .  R e g i o n a l  W o r k s h o p s  a r e  a  m e m b e r -

s h i p  d r i v e  a s  w e l l  a s  a  f u n d r a i s e r .  S i n c e  w e  w o u l d  l i k e  t o  s e e  m e m b e r s  r e c e i v e  

o t h e r  b e n e f i t s ,  a l l  R e g i o n a l  W o r k s h o p s  s h o u l d  b e  s c h e d u l e d  b e f o r e  M a y  3 1 ,  u n -

l e s s  a p p r o v e d  b y  t h e  P r e s i d e n t  i n  a d v a n c e .  ( S e e  a d d i t i o n a l  i n f o r m a t i o n  u n d e r  

R e g i o n a l  W o r k s h o p  G u i d e l i n e s )  

 

 

I f  y o u  n e e d  a n y  i n f o r m a t i o n  r e g a r d i n g  t h e  a b o v e  r e g i o n s   

p l e a s e  c o n t a c t :   

 

C o r n e t t a  R o b e r t s      
( 8 1 7 ) 5 3 8 - 9 5 3 3   

t p h c c a p r e s 2 0 1 3 - 1 5 @ s b c g l o b a l . n e t   
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2014 Conference Committee  

Conference Coordinator 

 

Brenda White 

713-738-9966 

bmwajb@aol.com 

Charity Chair 
John Schindler 

254-896-2260 

schindler39@aol.com 

Public Relations Chair 

 

Patricia Plummer 

(281) 682-4090  

plummerpatricia@sbcglobal.net 

Registration Chair 

 

Wanda Moss 

(817) 282-5162 

wandamoss@tx.rr.com 

Administrative Chair 

 

Carla Hollie 

469-297-4013 

hollie_carla@yahoo.com 

Program Chair 
Cornetta Roberts 

(817) 538-9533           

tphccapres2013-15@sbcglobal.net 
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2014 Committee Chairs 

By-Laws Lisa Stocker 

  (972) 642-6825 

  mrsstocker@sbcglobal.net 

Education Ronda Smith 

  (972) 496-2096 

  ronda.smith1@tx.rr.com 

 

Elections Sylvia Lee 

  (972) 918-9323 

   dslee0853@gmail.com 

 

Funding Lisa Brooks 

  972-293-7673 

  ms.brooks@sbcglobal.net 

 

Fund - Pam Blackmon 

raising (979) 778-0397 

  sweetp350@hotmail.com 

Historian Nerissa Velasco 
  972-862-6161 
  gentlelambs@verizon.net 

Insurance      Gail Matthews 

       (972) 641-8696 

         gailmatthews@sbcglobal.net 

 

Membership     Zina Burchett  

         817-375-5895 

        zburchett@sbcglobal.net 

 

 

Public Policy     Cornetta Roberts 

          (817) 538-9533  

         tphccapres2013-15@sbcglobal.net 

 

 

Publications       Janet Shugart 

          (972) 279-9333  

       tphccapublisher@gmail.com 

 

Publicity        Gwendolyn Lacy 

         (281)-587-2839 

         mitchell272@yahoo.com 
 

 

Regulated          Lisa Carlson 

Childcare        (972) 564-6677 

Concerns        carlson1216@sbcglobal.net 

 

Web          Pam Ball 

Master        1-866-726-8015 

         pam@pamballdesigns.com 
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Membership Benefits  
• Quarterly newsletter with self-study training hours approved for Texas Department of Family and Protec-

tive Services (DFPS) training requirements.  Membership packet with Membership card, certificate &  

other helpful information. 

•  Name listed in yearly Membership Directory. 

•  Access to online TPHCCA Newsletter archives. 

•  Online registration and payment for annual conference.  

•  Online renewal of membership dues. 

•  Online registration for regional workshops. 

•  Regional Workshops with 5 - 6 hours of approved training available to all members.  

•  Board Members in region to assist with questions or problems concerning home child care.  

•  Legislative updates on home child care issues.  

•  Representation on many child care boards and committees.  

•  Attendance to all TPHCCA. Board Meetings.  

Benefits For Local Associations  

• President/Contact person is a member of the TPHCCA. President's Advisory Committee.  

•  Official statements - Important news items will be faxed or mailed to Member Associations as soon as 

TPHCCA. receives information.  

•  Personal Correspondence from TPHCCA. President - Informative packets will be sent several times a year 

to the association.  

•  Certificate - Association will receive a Membership Certificate. Recognition will be given to 5 year and 10 

year Association Members at the Annual Conference upon completion.  

•  Recognition in the TPHCCA Newsletter - Upon joining, association's name will be listed.  

•  Recognition in Membership Directory - Association will be recognized on a special page as bulk mailing. 

Member Associations are entitled to use TPHCCA. bulk mailing. There are several requirements  

needed.  

•  Discounts for TPHCCA Newsletter Ads for the association.  

•  Free tables at Regional TPHCCA. workshops are given to local associations if proceeds benefit the  

association.  

•  Free advertisements - Local association's name and phone number will be listed in our Conference flyer. 

Pay your membership dues online  

Both new and returning members will enjoy the convenience of being able to use our simple web application 

to renew or join TPHCCA! To renew your membership dues for 2014 go to our website: www.tphcca.org.  
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TPHCCA MEMBERSHIP APPLICATION 

Membership is from January 1—December 31, 2014 

Please Print the name that is on your registration/ license 

Last Name ________________________________First Name ________________________________ 

Address__________________________________ City/State/Zip ______________________________  

County____________________ Region _________Area Code/Phone Number____________________ 

Business Name_______________________________ License/Registration Number_______________ 

Local Association (if member) ________________________________ Birthday _________________  

Email Address _____________________________________________________________ 

Check one ___New Member  or    ___Membership Renewal 

Active Member 

     ____ Registered Child Care Home         $45.00 

     ____ License Child Care Home              $45.00 

 Must be owner, co-owner, - Current registration must be veri-
fied with Internet.   If it can not be verified a copy of Registra-
tion or License will be required.  Payment is required for both 
new members or renewals. 

Associate Member 

Associate members are listed homes or employees of a Licensed child care 
home.   

____Associate        $45.00 

Child Advocacy Member 

Person or group interested in the welfare of all children in Child Care, such as 

Directors/employees of Licensed Child Care Centers, Church Nurseries, Private 

Company Child Care Facilities and advocates for children.   

____Child Advocacy                        $45.00 

 

If you are interested in joining NAFCC please visit 
their website at NAFCC.org 

 

Would you be interested in serving on any of the following Texas Professional Home Child Care Committees? Please check areas of interest. 

_____By-Laws _____Education _____Election _____ Fundraising _____Funding _____GDH Concerns _____ RFH Concerns  

 

_____Insurance _____Public Policy_____ Newsletter _____Historian _____Membership _____ Publicity _____Web Page 

By becoming a member, I agree to support the goals of the Texas Professional Home Child Care Association. 

FORM MUST BE FILLED OUT COMPLETELY.   

 If you have any questions please contact Jackie Lewis at (214) 893-1343 or tphccamembers@gmail.com 

Send membership application and a Check or Money Order payable to:   
TPHCCA~ 1154 Weaver Street  

Cedar Hill, TX 75104 
(There will be a $30.00 fee on all returned checks.) 

Cancellations are non-refundable and non-transferable.  Please allow 6 weeks for processing. 
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Texas Professional Home Child Care Association  

2014 Association Membership Application  

January 1, 2014 to December 31 2014 

 

Name of Association ___________________________________  

Address _____________________________________________  

City, State, and Zip Code ________________________________  

Region the association serves ________________________  

__________ Association Membership is $50.00 annually  

__________ 100% Membership is $0.00 annually IF all your members are  

individual members of TPHCCA. Please submit your roster of members.  

Please enclose your check or money order payable to: TPHCCA  

Send to:  

 

Lisa Brooks 

1154 Weaver Street  

Cedar Hill, TX 75104 

972-293-7673 

 

If any further information is needed please contact the Membership Secretary:  

 

Jackie Lewis 

823 Orian  

Mesquite, TX  75181 

(972) 222-0076 

tphccamembers@gmail.com 
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TEXAS PROFESSIONAL HOME 

CHILD CARE ASSOCIATION 

2014 Small business, Agency and Corporate Membership 

Membership is from January 1—December 31, 2014 

Please Print 

Name of Company: ________________________________________________ 

Address: ________________________________________________________ 

City, State, Zip Code: _______________________________________________ 

Name of contact Person: ____________________________________________ 

Phone Number: ___________________________________________________ 

E-Mail Address____________________________________________________ 

Web Site ________________________________________________________ 

____Small In-Home Business $60.00 

Small in-home business members are small in-home businesses that provide services that would 

enhance either the child care business or the provider. These small in-home business members shall fall 

under a similar category as Tupperware Dealers, Independent Avon Representa�ves, Discovery Toys 

Distributors, Mary Kay Consultants, etc. These shall be based out of their home. 

____Agency Membership $70.00 

Agency members are either government agencies or Non-Profit 501 C (3). 

____Corporate Membership $95.00 

Corporate Member are corpora�ons that provide services that would enhance both the child care 

business and the provider. These are based only on store front capacity. 

Signature: ________________________________________ Date ___________ 

Send Membership Applica�on and a Check or Money Order payable to: 

TPHCCA ~ Lisa Brooks 

1154 Weaver Street, Cedar Hill, TX 75104 

(972) 293-7673 

www.tphccatreasure5@sbcglobal.net 

(There will be a $30.00 fee on all returned checks.) 


